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Wednesday 24th October 2012
Dear Parents/Carers
Golden day reminder
Tomorrow marks the end of the first half of the autumn term for the children and the vast majority of pupils are eagerly looking forward to the Golden day visits and activities planned for the day.  Unfortunately not everyone has earned the right to take part, but we hope that these children will learn from this and will be able to join in on future Golden days!  

For those taking part, please remember:

· Children need to be in school on time as the coaches will be leaving promptly and Year 5 and Year 6 need to walk to the station to catch the train!

· School uniform is required for all pupils (other than Nursery children who have the option of coming dressed in Halloween costume!).   The rest of the school will be out and about in Newcastle ‘representing Eastlea’ and we therefore need them to be in uniform.  
· Year 5 and Year 6 pupils need a packed lunch/drink for the day.  
· If you have not already done so then the money for the Golden Day lunch for Reception to Year 4 pupils must be paid by tomorrow morning as the dinner money for the half term has to be ‘banked’ by on Thursday.  Thank you! 
Reading Challenge
The magical reading challenge has got off to a good start with some pupils already on the 4th rung of their class reading ladder working and towards their bronze award.  The challenge continues over the half term holiday, so we hope you will have time to read with your child so that they can climb onto the 5th rung when they return to school!

Swimming in Year 4

As always our Year 4 pupils have been getting into the routine of visiting Concordia every Monday morning for their weekly swimming lessons.  These sessions will continue after half term. Several parents have taken the opportunity to go and watch their child swim at the pool.  While this is a great support we have had some difficulties with pupils being distracted from what they are learning in the pool and unfortunately this is making the lessons a bit more difficult.  Whilst I would not want to stop parents/relatives from going to the pool, please can I ask that the ‘waving’ and ‘signalling’ to the children is cut back so that the children can focus on what the instructor is telling them and get the most from their time in the pool.  Thank you for your support with this.   

School lunches – price increase
We were informed yesterday that the price for a school lunch will be increasing to £2.10 after the half term holiday.  I am sorry for the short notice, but we needed to seek clarification from county before we could confirm the need for the increase.  If you pay for lunches, this means that from Monday 5th November the school meals will be charged at £2.10 per day or £10.50 per week.  A new menu will also be starting from the second week back and we hope the popular dishes will prove to be a hit with the children.

School uniform

Most children have looked very smart in their school uniform since September.  However, it has become noticeable that we seem to have some different variations on black/grey trousers appearing in school. We are aware that fashions are constantly changing in the shops but this is a just a reminder that black/grey jeans are not school uniform and are not suitable in school.  As well as this it makes it far easier if PE kit (plain white t-shirt and black shorts) is in school every day.  Thank you!
Staff training day

Please remember that Friday is a staff training day so the school will be closed for pupils...I am sure they won’t forget!  

Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone back in school for the start of the second half of the autumn term on Monday 5th November.
Yours sincerely
E Beeston
Miss E Beeston, 
Head Teacher
